## **CITY OF BOSTON**

IN CITY COUNCIL

AN ORDER AUTHORIZING THE CITY OF BOSTON TO ACCEPT AND EXPEND A GRANT AWARD FROM THE MASSACHUSETTS DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION FOR PEDESTRIAN, BICYCLE AND TRAFFIC IMPROVEMENTS ON SUMMER STREET.

**ORDERED:** That the Public Works Department, acting on behalf of the City of Boston, be, and hereby is, authorized pursuant to Section 53A of Chapter 44 of the Massachusetts General Laws, to accept and expend a capital grant award in an amount nor to exceed SIX MILLION DOLLARS (\$6,000,000) from the Massachusetts Department of Transportation to be utilized for the reconstruction of Summer Street.

I HEREBY CERTIFY THAT THE FOREGOING, IF PASSED IN THE ABOVE FORM, WILL BE IN ACCORDANCE WITH LAW.

₽V

EUGENE LO'FLAHERTY CORPORATION COUNSEL



## CITY OF BOSTON • MASSACHUSETTS

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR MARTIN J. WALSH

June 12, 2017

## TO THE CITY COUNCIL:

Dear Councilors:

I transmit herewith for your approval an Order authorizing the City of Boston to accept and expend a grant in an amount not to exceed \$6,000,000 from the Massachusetts Department of Transportation (MassDOT) for the reconstruction of Summer Street in the South Boston Waterfront District.

As part of MassDOT's partnership in the ongoing South Boston Waterfront Sustainable Transportation Plan Working Group that includes City, MassPort, MCCA and local civic groups, this project has been identified as having numerous benefits for residents, visitors, and commuters in the South Boston Waterfront.

I urge your Honorable Body to adopt this Order as soon as possible so that the City of Boston may accept the funds expeditiously and expend them for the purposes for which they were granted.

Sincerely,

Martin J. Walsh Mayor of Boston



